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Minutes  

December 3, 2004

 Room 2203
Present:

Kevin Ankoviak, Neal Ely, Karen Halliday, Judy Hanson, Ralph Kindred, 

Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell,

Stuart McElderry, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, Angella VenJohn 

Absent:

Dale Boercker, Sylvia Rodriguez

1.
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. McElderry called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.

2.
ACCEPT MINUTES


Motion:

To approve the minutes of November 19, 2004 as presented.




Minutes were reviewed and the following clarification was requested:

Page 2, last paragraph should read Dr. McElderry motioned for a vote to support the Dean and Division III.

MSC: 
Neal Ely/Angella VenJohn - Minutes were approved unanimously with changes.
3.
AGENDA


No changes.   
4.  
FTES UPDATE


Both colleges made significant improvement in their FTES generation this past week.  As compared to last week, Chabot moved from a –4.3% to –1.3% while LPC is exactly at the same FTES number it was last year, having improved its position from +/- 0% from –3.9%.  Due to starting registration a week later, these early FTES figures are a sign at this point of a positive trend.  Spring FTES is 1849.  There is no concern with the numbers at this point.

5.
FINAL DISCIPLINE PLANS


Division I - No changes  


Division II - Dean Ryslinge highlighting the numbers for English/Mass Communication, ESL, and Performing Arts provided a handout.  The numbers have been reworked to reflect 


the Integrated Learning Center (ILC).  There was discussion on whether or not additional FTEF should be added for the summer.  Mr. Sato noted the revised discipline plan for English/Mass Communication included a “tba” hour attached to sections of English 1A.  This “tba” hour will be connected to the Integrated Learning Center (ILC), so the discipline plan reflects .5 FTEF allocated for an ILC person in the summer, fall, and spring.  It was suggested a zero hour be done in the summer, as there is some ability to do this through the English Center.  The Integrated Learning Center (ILC) requires consideration, as it will increase FTEF.


ESL – All curriculum has been re-written, integrating reading and writing.  The initial plan did not seem accurate.  The new numbers are close to what was expected, might have a slight initial dip in FTEF but expected to rise slightly over time.


Performing Arts – There is something wrong in the spreadsheet, it will not generate WSCH.  The overall impact on the numbers is small.  Currently information is being gathered from two spreadsheets.  The numbers did not change.


Division III – Increase in Mathematics by .12 FTEF.  Dean Ely has notified the Biology Department of the increased productivity target.  A double Biology 31 has been added.  Net savings of .6 FTEF each semester and WSCH is up to 521. 


After review of all discipline plans, the overall campus total FTEF is approximately 388/389, which is an increase of 15 FTEF.    


Dr. McElderry motioned to approve the 2005-06 Final Discipline Plans.


Motion:
To approve the 2005-06 Final Discipline Plans.


MSC:
Neal Ely



Unanimous

6.
WEEKEND COLLEGE 


There was discussion regarding the logistical issues involved with the program.  It was determined this issue should be put on the Academic Senate’s agenda.  Several deans have heard concerns from faculty and classified staff regarding the implications involved with implementing a program such as this.  Ms. Luster noted it is the allocation of resources especially during the weekend.  A strategy for allocating the resources and a broader more dynamic discussion needs to occur.  President Halliday suggested the College Council be included in these discussions, as well as the constituencies, also Dean Manwell is working on ideas for ways in which to provide appropriate student support services.


This is a new concept that everyone should be involved in it as much as possible.  It was suggested this should be taken to the respective disciplines for discussion.  Mr. Milanese conducted a survey of fellow colleagues and noted there is no model out there currently.  There is some indication this type of program is being considered at other campuses.

7.
CHABOT ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT RESEARCH


A handout regarding the EMC student data research agenda for LPC and Chabot was distributed.  Does the committee want to continue funding for this program?  $5,500.00 is being requested of each college’s Enrollment Management Committee to fund programming through the summer and through next year (2005-06), $500 for 2004-05, and $5,000 for 2005-06.  


The benefits of this program were discussed and it was determined to be a good use of the committee’s funds as well as a benefit to LPC in looking at “repeater” data.  It is hoped the disciplines will have greater access to this information in the spring. 


Dr. McElderry motioned for a vote to continue paying the funding for the EMC student data research for LPC.


Motion:
Does the College Enrollment Management Committee continue to fund and support the Chabot/LPC EMC student data research by funding $5,500.00 for 2004-05 and 2005-06?


MSC:
Angella VenJohn/Pamela Luster




Unanimous


8.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


Division IV brought an issue of faculty representation to the committee’s attention.  Concern was expressed regarding the removal and replacement of their representative without their knowledge or consultation.  There was confusion whether or not Ms. VenJohn would be a voting member in spring 2005.  Dr. McElderry requested this item be tabled until further information can be ascertained.


A meeting calendar for Spring 2005 was distributed to all committee members.  


The next meeting will be January 21, 1:00 p.m., room 2205.

9.
ADJOURNMENT


Dr. McElderry adjourned the meeting at 3:00 p.m.
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